Braithwaite Residents Association
Minutes of AGM held on the 14th March 2006
Venue Lowton Community Centre

Time 8.00pm
Present: Nicola, Anita, Sarah, John, Matt, Carol, Jacky, Janine (Wigan MBC). This meeting was also open to members of the community, who attended accordingly.
1. Welcome
John welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for coming. 

2. Presentation
Nicci did a slide show and presentation explaining who BRA is, introducing the committee members, and giving our achievements to date and our aims for the coming year. Janine Morton (Wigan MBC) also did a short speech on behalf of the Township forum.
3. Election of Committee members
The Committee members were elected as follows:
Chairperson – Nicola (proposed by Nicci, Seconded by John)

Vice-chair – Matt (proposed by Nicci, Seconded by Jacky)

Secretary – Anita (proposed by Nicci, Seconded by Matt)

Treasurer – Jacky  (proposed by Nicci, Seconded by Carol)

4. Questions and Comments
There was then an open forum for question and discussion in which the following points were raised:
· Janine Morton asked if the Township Forum could provide a link to the BRA website from their website. The BRA domain name is now registered (www.braithwaiteresidents.org.uk) and the link will be provided as soon as possible.

· Who actually owns the open space? Nicci responded and stated that the area is owned by various sectors of the Council.

· The dog Fouling initiative was mentioned, and the possibility of bringing it to Lowton if it is successful in Golborne.

· Who is responsible for maintaining the open space and play area? Again, Nicci responded that it was the council, and contractors to the council. The Play area is cleaned routinely once a week and more often if problems are reported. She also added that BRA is able to help with issues by providing contacts and a ‘larger’ voice for residents.
· It was stated that BRA will try to raise money to part fund the play area in future.

· There was a lengthy discussion about youth issues on the estate, and the committee stated that although we are aware of these issues, it is not our aim to solve them as we are mainly an environmental group. We can however; give relevant contacts to anyone who wishes to take up these issues with the correct authorities. We urged the residents to start up Home Watch schemes, and always contact the police to obtain a crime number if there are any problems.
· Residents were asked to provide contact details if they wish to be kept informed of forthcoming events or to support the group.

5. Date of next meeting
To be arranged. 
The meeting closed at 8.50 pm.
